
 NOTICE OF POSSIBLE QUORUM – New Mexico 

Military Base Planning Commission (NM MBPC) 
 

Notice is hereby given of the possibility of a quorum of the NM MBPC 

members at the following event: 

 
EVENT:    NM MBPC Work Session  

DATE:    Monday, October 6, 2025 

TIME:    1:00 PM – 5:00 PM     

LOCATION:  FirstLight Credit Union, Las Cruces NM 
                       

Members of the Military Base Planning Commission have been invited and may attend the 

event listed above.  While a quorum of the Commission may be in attendance, this will not 

be an “open meeting” as that term is defined under the New Mexico Open Meetings Act, 
10-15-1 et seq., NMSA 1978.  As this event will not be an open meeting there shall be no 
formulation of public policy, no development of rules, regulations, or ordinances, no 

discussion of public business and no conduct of business by vote or any other action 

within the authority of the Military Base Planning Commission that will occur.   

 

NOTICE OF POSSIBLE CONTINUED QUORUM – New 

Mexico Military Base Planning Commission (NM MBPC) 
 

EVENT:    Reception  

DATE:    Monday, October 6, 2025 

TIME:    5:30 – 6:30 PM     

LOCATION:  Hotel Encanto, Las Cruces NM 
  

Following the work session, members of the Military Base Planning Commission have been 

invited and may attend a reception hosted by the Las Cruces Chamber of Commerce. 

While a quorum of the Commission may be in attendance, this will not be an “open 

meeting” as that term is defined under the New Mexico Open Meetings Act, 10-15-1 et seq., 

NMSA 1978.  As this event will also not be an open meeting there shall be no formulation of 

public policy, no development of rules, regulations, or ordinances, no discussion of public 

business and no conduct of business by vote or any other action within the authority of the 

Military Base Planning Commission that will occur.  

 

For more information about these possible quorums or other NM MBPC meetings, 

please contact the Office of Military Base Planning and Support at (505) 469-4341 or by 

email at mbpc@ombp.nm.gov. 


